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As of 4.10.14 
 

 FOOTBALL:  Football drills will begin in approximately 2 weeks with preparation 
toward our 7 on 7 team competing in the Sonora SQT.  

 
 BASKETBALL:  Coaches are looking at the possibilities of summer leagues and other 
avenues to increase our skill level over the summer months. 
 

 POWERLIFTING:   
Boys powerlifting competed at the state meet in Abilene on March 22nd with Michael 

Vargas and Hazeal Damian being our boys competitors.  Michael Vargas placed 3rd at the 
state meet with Hazeal Damian finishing a very respectable 8th place. 

 
 TRACK:  Track is nearing the end of its’ regular season with impressive finishes for our 
boys and girls middle school programs.  Both the 8th grade boys and girls finished as 
district runner-ups. 7th grade girls finished 4th in their division and the 7th grade boys were 
district champs.  Individual district champions included the following: 
7th Grade Boys 
  Ryan Pena: 2400, 1600, and 4 x 400 m relay 
 Dario Rodriquez: 110m hurdles, 300m hurdles and 4 x 400m relay 
 Juan Lozano:  800m and 4 x 400m relay 
 Jesse Mosqueda: High Jump and 4 x 400m relay 
 
8th Grade Boys 
 Roman Esparza: 2400m run and Pole Vault 
  Lane Rust: 800m and 1600m 
 
8th Grade Girls 
 Itzel Esmerado: 1600m 
 Toni Parker: Long Jump and 200m 
 Cierra Sanchez: Pole Vault 
 Jeanette Rodriquez: 400m 
  

 BASEBALL:  Baseball has a 6-2 mark in district and is 11-10 overall and is in the 
district race standing in 2nd currently.  Next contest is at Eldorado which is currently the 
district leader. 

 
 SOFTBALL:  Lady Lions have placed themselves 1st in district with a win over Marfa 
19-18 bringing their record to 18-7-1; 5-1.  JV sits at 3-1;1-0.  Next contest is at Van 
Horn. 

 
 

 GOLF:  Boys golf recently placed 2nd in the District Tournament qualifying for regionals 
in Lubbock on April 14th and 15th.   Alex Hopper was individual district champion for the 
boys. Our lone girls’ participant, Paige Lewis, has represented Ozona well however fell 
short of qualifying as an individual medalist. 

 
 TENNIS:  Tennis completed the varsity season this week unfortunately no one advanced.  
The bright spot is that we have a tremendous interest in the JH with 47 prospective tennis 
players beginning practice this last week.  These student athletes will compete in three 



	
  
tournaments including Sonora, Big Lake and Wink in addition to a number of dual 
matches beginning Friday April 11th.  Coach Cathey and Baker would like to thank the 
many individuals involved in helping with the tennis program.  Both also wanted to 
mention that many of the varsity players have volunteered to help in the middle school to 
ensure a strong future for Lions’ tennis. 


